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June 1, 2017 
 
Heather R. Shank, PLA, AICP - City Planner 
Concord City Hall 
41 Green Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
RE: Modification of Site Plan & Conditional Use Permit #2013-45 

Eversource Farmwood Substation 
40 Farmwood Road, Concord, NH 
Tax Map 122, Block 2, Lot 28 

 
Dear Heather,  
 
On behalf of our Client, Eversource Energy, please find the following information regarding our 
request to modify a condition of the Site Plan & Conditional Use Permit approval for the Farmwood 
Substation, #2013-45, originally approved by the Planning Board on September 18, 2013. 
 
We are requesting to modify Condition one (1) of the approval which reads as follows; 

Prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy or use of the site, the area of the property located 
north of Farmwood Road, and westerly of the existing power line right-of-way, shall be conveyed to 
the City for conservation purposes as mitigation for the extensive wetland buffer impacts. 
 
Although not definitively stated in the condition of approval as an in-fee land transfer a subdivision 
plan was prepared by TFMoran that was granted conditional approval by the Planning Board on 
December 18, 2013, with the stipulation that the City would not record the subdivision plan until 
the deed was also ready to be recorded.  Due to the passing of the Eversource representative 
involved with this portion of the project and turnover of City staff, the final deed was never 
executed and the subdivision plan was not recorded. 
 
With the currently proposed expansion of the Farmwood Road substation to accommodate the 
construction of (2) synchronous condensers with step-up transformers and a new 115 kV bay with 
two circuit breakers, the discrepancy with the final subdivision was brought to the forefront.  In the 
reemergence of the subdivision need, an issue with the submitted Farmwood Substation expansion 
plans was noted.  The lot coverage calculations for the expansion plans were based on 64.45 acres.  
However, the subdivision that was never finalized would have reduced the total lot size to 51.94 
acres.  Using 51.94 acres, the existing lot coverage with the current buildout of the site without the 
proposed expansion would exceed the 10% maximum, necessitating a variance for further 
expansion. 
 
In that reducing the lot coverage to less than 10% is not feasible, Eversource is requesting to 
convert the previously planned subdivision via in-fee land transfer, to a conservation easement, such 
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that the full 64.45 acres of the lot may be used for calculation of the land coverage requirement, and 
no variance be required.  We have attached the conditionally approved subdivision plan and 
associated approval letter for reference. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of our request, and look forward to the opportunity to discuss the 
request with both the Planning Board and Conservation Commission.  Should there be any 
questions or concerns regarding this submittal or the project in general please do not hesitate to 
contact the undersigned at 472-4488 or ngolon@tfmoran.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
TFMoran, Inc. 

 
Nicholas Golon, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 














